Pembroke

PRESIDENT'S NOTES

It seems we have a problem in our community. A number of children have been receiving obscene phone calls from a man who identifies himself as a family friend or distant relative. The police have been called in and would encourage all parents to discuss this with their children and also to report any type of phone call that is either obscene or out of the ordinary. Information is needed to eliminate this problem. Please call the 911 number to report phone calls. Your cooperation in this matter is very important.

The grass is growing, growing, growing! A few simple reminders when we're doing our yard work-Grass and clippings are not to be washed in to the street. This is a form of pollution and is against the law. Anyone who lives on the lakes realizes how quickly grass cuttings add up when their lakes start filling in. We encourage everyone to keep their yard neat and presentable as the whole community will bene-

Pet Owners - Keep in mind with the warm weather that your animals need shade and water while you're away from home. We also need to be more aware of barking pets that may be disturbing someone else. Many of us keep our windows open at night and in the evening and there are laws regarding animals that bark consistantly. We need to keep in mind that we're not the only one on the block.

I would like to thank everyone, especially Jim Dawson, for the work involved with the "Flea Market". We had a nice turnout and I know a few people with cleaner garages now. We plan on sponsoring another flea market in the fall, probably the end of September. saving your usable but not needed articles. We'll give you more details later.

Our next general membership meeting is not until September, however our executive board meets once a month throughout the year. would welcome anyone that would like to attend these meetings or have any ideas regarding the community. Thank you,

LOST OR STRAYED. Will the person who removed the lawn ornament, a large round Gold glass globe and part of the pedestal with it, from our backyard, please return The WILSON'S, 4301 St Albans St. Pembroke Shores. It was taken between 4/18/84 & 4/23/84

LOST- Golf Club left at Pembroke Meadows School. Call after 5pm 490-9066 499-6766

**

Norma Jean Pope

I would like to remind everyone that the pool will open Saturday 26 May. There will be Swim Team registration and Swim Lesson registration. Hot Dogs and Popcorn will be sold from 1pm to 5pm Saturday & Sunday. Bring a hearty appetite! Non-members \$1.00 a person.

Pool hours for the summer will be 12pm to 8pm.

I would like to thank everyone who helped with the pool working party. Your greatwork and superior attitudes were greatly appreciated. If you know anyone interested in joining the pool please have them contact DAVE Mcelheney at 499-9464 or JOE BEZDEK at 499-0388. HOPE TO SEE ALL OF YOU THIS WEEKEND:

Dave McElheney, Director

POOL FARTY INFORMATION- Now is the time to sign up for pool parties. It's a great place to have birthday parties, Little League parties, office parties, etc... This service is available to nonmembers, too. Contact Marcy Zmuda at 497-4051 to choose a date. A \$10.00 deposit is required and 48 hour cancellation. Pool parties are available every night except Tuesdays and some designated Saturdays/Sundays. HAVE FUN POOLSIDE WITH YOUR FRIENDS AND RELATIVES:

Marlin Swim Team sign up will be held opening weekend. All swimmers six thru seventeen are welcome to join our winning team. The fees are \$10.00 for members and \$35.00 for non-members. Please be prepared to pay when signing up. Come meet our new coach, Horvie Staples. We will have information on up coming season and be glad to answer any questions.

Carole Grim, Team Manager

The first general meeting of the Pembroke Meadows Civic League of 1984 was a smashing success, despite the disappointingly small turn-out. In the face of the obvious lack of concern, the Board has valiantly decided to press on and pursue the establishment of the "Neighborhood watch Program" for Pembroke Meadows and adjacent neighborhoods.

Not only is it possible to set up a full-scale protection system, but it is also highly recommended. The average amount taken in a burglary is \$500.00. Can you afford to lose \$500 worth of personal pro-

perty if your house is broken into?

We can have the best security program in Virginia Beach but every-body has to do their share. Initially, we have to have just a few people who are concerned about their homes or their neighbor's homes. One on each block will be enough to get the ball rolling. This one person will be indoctrinated in conducting home security inspections and assist the residents on their block in marking personal property for identification. The block captain will also be responsible for distributing information to the residents on their block from time to time.

It is our intention to organize and operate a highly efficient and functional block security program for our area. If you are interested in participating in auch a worthwhile undertaking, we ask that you call JIM DAWSON at 497-9454 at your earliest opportunity so that arrangements

can begin right away.

Is your lawn getting too long? Don't you hate yardwork? Is your lawn mower on the blink? Do you have no one to do your lawn this year?

NEVER FEAR.....LAWNMAN IS HERE!

For: A reasonable price support of Boy Scouts of America and a rest from yardwork call 497-7426 and ask for "LAJAMAN".....